
 
 
From:   
Sent: 18 December 2023 17:41 
To: Luton Airport <Lutonairport@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>; Sahadevan, Sunil 

 
Subject: Unique ref 20037648 Failure of LBC to enforce planning controls on noise insulation and its 
impact on TR 
 

Dear planning inspectorate, 

I have previously explained the problems with noise insulation and listed buildings and in 

particular the issues surrounding the property I own which is a listed building under the 

flight path in Breachwood Green, and you asked for my comments on the previous 

decision (15/00950/VARCON) about airport expansion and how it affects the current 

planning consideration. 

As you know I was selected for noise insulation by the Airport in March 2022, and 

accepted this in April 2022, however the Airport have still not found an acceptable 

solution,  please see their comments in the attached email of 23rd November 2023 

where they state they are looking for a solution. Clearly still considering how to mitigate 

the noise in December 2023, 20 months after offering noise insulation is not a solution. 

I applied to Luton Borough Council asking them to investigate the breach of planning, 

and they have replied see attached email that there is no time limit for the Airport 

provide noise insulation and therefore they are not in Breach of the planning consent and 

they will not act, and that it their position. 

Clearly therefore any section 106 agreement will not be a means for reducing the noise 

impact of the current application, as Luton Borough Council are unwilling to act on the 

current agreement. 

I trust that you will take this into account during your deliberations. 

Yours sincerely 

John Gass 
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Development Control 
Town Hall,  
Upper George Street, 
Luton, 
Bedfordshire 
LU1 2BQ 
 
T:  
E: developmentcontrol.@luton.gov.uk 
W: www.luton.gov.uk/planning 

19th December 2023 

Reference: LU12850 
 
 
 
 
 

John Gass, 
  

  
  

  
 

 

Dear John Gass,  
 

Re: Failure to perform statutory duty under planning regulations. (Stage 1 
Complaint)  
 
I refer to your complaint submitted on 18th December 2023. As the matter relates to 
planning, it has been passed to me to respond to.  
 
You have raised concerns regarding that Council is not taking planning enforcement 
action against London Luton Airport (LLA) for a breach of planning control. The 
alleged breach is that you consider the time taken by LLA to provide you with sound 
mitigation to your property has taken too long (20 months) since they agreed to 
undertake the works.  
 
I have investigated the matter and have set out my findings below.  
 
LLA currently operate to planning consent; 15/00950/VARCON (dated 13th October 
2017).  As this consent was not legally challenged or appealed, I have not looked 
into the merits or otherwise of that decision.  
 
Your complaint is there is a planning breach because of the delay in you having your 
noise insulation installed at your property, even though LLA confirmed to you that 
they will progress.  
 
Having checked the planning decision and the agreed accompanying S106 
agreement, I note there is no requirements around how quickly the works are carried 
out after LLA have agreed to the works.  
 
 
 
 



 

 

Conclusion 
 
Based on my findings, I therefore cannot establish any fault with the way the matter 
was handled or the service you received.  
 
Your complaint and this response was originally registered at Stage 1. The Council’s 
normal procedure is to allow escalation to Stage 2 if you are not satisfied with this 
response. However, as it is very unlikely that the Council’s response will be any 
different at Stage 2 should you wish to escalate this complaint; the complaint has 
therefore also been considered at Stage 2.  
 
Please note that this is the final stage of the Council’s complaints process. However, 
if you remain unhappy with my response the Local Government Ombudsman may 
decide to review our decision. In order to escalate your complaint, please contact:  
The Local Government and Social Care Ombudsman  
PO Box 4771, Coventry CV4 0EH.  
Telephone: 0300 061 0614  
Website: www.lgo.org.uk  
Email: advice@lgo.org.uk  
Fax: 024 7682 0001  
Text: ‘call back’ to 0762 480 4299  
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 

Sunny Sahadevan 
Head of Planning 
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